Camp Shenandoah/Iowa

Drahtpost #12

15 April 1945

 (translated by Alex J. Kay)

Miscellaneous


In the preceding weeks, many comrades were transferred from the base camp to the branch camps. So Branch Camp #9 in Faribault/Minnesota opened again and Branch Camps #21, 22 and 23 founded: Branch Camp #21 is situated near to Shenandoah and Clarinda and deals mainly with garden work. Branch Camp #22 in Yankton/South Dakota will be busy with river regulation and was erected on the Missouri River. Most of the comrades of the 3rd Company went to the new Branch Camp #23 in Muscatine/Iowa; they will mainly work with farmers there. Through these transfers, the base camp is much smaller: Compound 2 was closed and all remaining comrades—approximately 500 men—were united in the 1st and 2nd Companies of 3. We wish the transferred comrades all the best in their new camps and hope to hear from you soon. Please send reports about your new camps—if possible with a sketch! Just the same, we also request further contributions from all other camps, too.
Lagerzeitung #1

21 July 1945

 (translated by Alex J. Kay)

Contributions to the International Red Cross

Upon an earlier suggestion a voluntary collection for the International Red Cross was taken among our comrades at Camp Algona and all its branch camps, with the following results.

Base Camp Algona/Iowa:


$1,793.65

Branch Camp Fairmont/Minnesota:

$   849.19

Branch Camp Bena/Minnesota:


$   239.50

Branch Camp Faribault/Minnesota:

$   438.25

Branch Camp St. Charles/Minnesota:

$   353.75

Branch Camp Eldora/Iowa:


$   805.00

Branch Camp Tabor/Iowa:


$   312.85

Branch Camp Charles City/Iowa:

$   111.50

Branch Camp Clinton/Iowa:


$   217.16

Branch Camp Shenandoah/Iowa:

$   574.25

Branch Camp Yankton/South Dakota:

$   205.50

Branch Camp Muscatine/Iowa:


$   363.00

Branch Camp Owatonna/Minnesota:

$   555.33

The remaining results aren’t yet in; we’ll publish them in the next number.

Lagerzeitung #8

23 January 1946

 (translated by Heino Erichsen)

Collection for the Y.M.C.A.

A special collection reached the sum of $7,037.00 for the benefit of the relief fund of the Y.M.C.A.. The amount was sent to the Y.M.C.A. by check. We learned from a Y.M.C.A. communication that the greatest amount collected in one POW camp was $9,190.35. Together—with an earlier collection from the branch camps in Deer River ($1,058.87) and in Wells ($219.00) —we attained a total of $8,314.87.

Thus, we are close to the highest donation collected for the benefit of German POWs in European camps. We all can be proud of this result. We give hearty thanks to all contributors.

The breakdown is as follows:

1st Company 

$ 936.00

2nd Company 

   840.23

3rd Company 

   467.97

4th Company 

   300.90

5th Company 

   984.02

6th Company 

1,283.37

Deer River 

   350.65

Shenandoah 

   690.00

Onawa 


   148.12

Sports collection 
   726.05

Theater group 

   194.37

Camp treasury 

   115.32




-----------

Total 

           $7,037.00

—F.W. Henkel, camp spokesman
